Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

August 16, 2005

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Dana Kemp, Sandra Spencer, Darryl Wheeler and Chuck Ferlisi. 

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Len Melena of 21852 Las Nubes in which he was asking the association to make repairs to the street in front of his home in conjunction with the upcoming street repairs.

Discussion was held with regard to the association yard sale.  It was noted that the sale would be conducted on August 27, 2005 between the hours of 8:00 AM to 12:00 PM.

Security
Tom Myer of Boyd & Associates was present at the meeting.  

Discussion was held with regard to the monthly drive-through patrol reports.  Mr. Myer had the most recent reports available at the meeting.

Mr. Myer noted that he had recently changed post commanders and that Maurice was no longer employed by Boyd & Associates.

Mr. Myer updated the Board of the changes and improvements made to the camera system at the guard shack and pool area.

Discussion was held with regard to updating the resident information.  The Board agreed to mail new resident information forms to the owners to complete.

It was noted by the manager that Brinks Security is not available in this area except for new construction projects.

Landscape
It was noted that the repair of the trail in the “bowl area” was completed.

Discussion was held with regard to the proposed removal of the wood beams and pillars located at the front entrance to the community.  After much discussion, the Board agreed to meet and inspect the beams in order to make a final decision.

The Board approved a bid from Vandergeest to install a decomposed granite area enclosed with a concrete border of approximate dimensions of 6’x9’ for the placement of two bar-b-ques.  The cost for the work is  $750.00 and includes the installation of the bar-b-ques.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Ferlisi, 2nd by Mr. Wheeler to approve the July 2005 meeting minutes as submitted.  Mr. Ferlisi abstained from the vote, all in favor, motion carried.

The Board tabled the approval of the July 2005 financial report.

Management Report
Mr. Williams provided copies of the August common area inspection report for the Board to review.  

The Board was provided copies of the property inspection report from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of August 2005.

The Board and manager reviewed and revised the “Things to do” list.

It was noted that the repairs to the iron fence at the entrance to the community were not done due to the fact that the cost to repair the fencing in preparation for the planting exceeded the budgeted amount.

Mr. Williams provided an updated accounts receivable report to the Board for the owner’s assessments.

Old Business
It was noted that the handrails had been replaced in the pool area. 

The Board tabled discussion on bids from I-CON Construction for lighting upgrades at the monument sign and at the trees along the entrance to the community.

It was noted that the two trash cans for the tennis court and tot lot had been delivered and would be set in place asap.

The Board received a bill from Aquatic Balance April 2005.  It was noted that the pool was closed and denied payment.

The Board approved the 2005-06 budget at $185.00 per unit per month effective October 2005.

It was noted that the property at 21831 Caminito had closed escrow and that the seller did not make the proper corrections to the portion of wrought iron fence that they had installed without association approval.  It was noted that the previous owner made repairs but that they were not satisfactory.  A letter will be sent to the new owner informing them of the matter and efforts will also be made to contact the seller.

Discussion was held with regard to the needed asphalt repairs.  The Board reviewed contracts from El Camino Paving and Reagan Paving.  After much discussion, the Board approved the contract with El Camino Paving to perform specified repairs and complete the application of the seal coating on the streets.  The Board will meet with the manager and El Camino Paving prior to the work starting to confirm what repairs will be made.

New Business

The Board agreed to change the meeting night from the 3rd Tuesday of each month to the 4th Tuesday of each month unless that night is not available to Mr. Miller.

The Board received a copy of the pool inspection report from the County Health Department.

The Board reviewed an architectural request from Roger Mangrum of 21912 Via del Lago.  The request was given to Mr. Wheeler for review.

Discussion was held with regard to each member of the Board overseeing certain aspects of the community association business.  The Board members areas of responsibilities are as follows:

Landscaping and Lighting, Dana Kemp

Security, Rod Miller

Communications, Sandra Spencer

General Maintenance, Chuck Ferlisi

Architectural and Rules, Darryl Wheeler

The Board tabled discussion on proposed changes for the entry gates.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:55 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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